
December
Twentieth

1919.

W. Sherwood Pox Esq., 
Dean of Faculty of Arts 
Western University, 
London, Ont.

Dear Dean Fox: -
I have, just receive ! your letter of

December 18th, malting inquiries with reference to 
the re-organization of the G.O.T.O. at McGill 
University.

We have decided that during the
present year we will arrange for a series of 
Extension Lectures on Military subjects, to be given 
by various men who have returned from Overseas service. 
These lectures will, during the present session, take 
the place of the regular instruction in drill, etc., 
for the Officers’ Training Corps. We will, later 
on in the session and during the coming sunnier, decide upon the permanent status which the Officers* 
Training Corps should have in the University, and 
make plans for putting in force whatever organization 
it is decided to adopt.

We expect next Spring to commence 
building our new Gymnasium and Drill Hall, so that 
the Department of Physical Training and the C.O.T.G. 
will have a complete equipment and adequate space for 
carrying on their work.

I remain
Yours very truly

Acting Principal


